Kimley»Horn

January 11th, 2022

North Haven Planning & Zoning Commission
18 Church Street

Town of North Haven, CT 06473
RE: T-1916 Target North Haven Drive Up Expansion — Letter of Intent
To Town of North Haven Planning and Zoning Commission,

On behalf of Target, Kimley-Horn is pleased to submit the proposed Preliminary/Final Site Plan for the
Drive-Up Expansion at the existing Target retail store located at 200 Universal Drive North, North Haven,
CT 06473. This project involves parking stall restriping for the designated Drive-Up stalls that service
guests who place online orders for Target team member delivery to their vehicles. The construction
documents included identify the existing drive-up area, proposed drive up area and minor changes to the
lighting plan.

The existing drive up stalls onsite are to be converted back to standard parking stalls. Twenty-Four (24)
new striped “drive-up” designated parking stalls with side employee walkway and loading areas are to be
installed with post/panel drive up signs at the head of each stall. The reconfiguration will reduce total
parking counts by 4 stalls. The alterations crosswalk installation, and necessary stop control for access to
drive up parking area. Design will provide a 6’ walkway between parking stalls for team member access to
each stall. In addition, there is to be two (2) 12’ height solar powered wayfinding beacons proposed within
the drive-up parking area (vertical illuminated red poles with “drive up” verbiage). The expansion also
includes an additional site lighting pole and additional lighting fixtures will be attached to the existing pole
at the front of the Drive-Up stalls.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 914-368-9198 or
william.slater@kimley-horn.com.

Sincerely,

William Slater, EIT
Civil Analyst
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